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PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 
 
 

The Village of Algonquin will hold a public hearing on June 9, 2020 
at 7:25 to be held remotely/electronically to provide interested parties an 
opportunity to express their views on the proposed Rebuild Illinois Fast-Track 
Public Infrastructure Grant (RIFTPI) project. Persons with disabilities or non-
English speaking persons who wish to participate and may need assistance 
should contact the Village, 2200 Harnish Drive, Algonquin, IL 60102, 847-
658- 2700 no later than June 5, 2020. Every effort will be made to make 
reasonable assistance for these persons. 

 
On or about June 11, 2020, the Village of Algonquin intends to apply 

to the Illinois Department of Commerce and Economic Opportunity for a grant 
from the Rebuild Illinois program. This program is funded by state funds as 
included in the 2019 Capital Bill. These funds are to be used for a public works 
project that will include the following activities: storm and sanitary sewer 
removal, replacement and rehabilitation, ADA improvements, road base 
rehabilitation and extensive patching and pavement resurfacing. The total 
amount of Rebuild Illinois funds to be requested is $2,000,000. The Village 
of Algonquin also proposes to expend $500,000 in non-Rebuild Illinois funds 
on the project. These non-Rebuild Illinois funds will be derived from the 
following sources: street fund and sewer fund. 

 
Information related to this project will be available for review prior to 

the public hearing as of May 27, 2020 on the Village’s website. Interested 
residents are invited to provide comments regarding these issues either at the 
public hearing or by prior written statement. Written comments should be 
submitted to Michelle Weber, 2200 Harnish Drive, Algonquin, IL 60102 no 
later than June 10, 2020 in order to ensure placement of such comments in the 
official record of the public hearing proceedings. This project will result in no 
displacement of any persons or businesses. For additional information 
concerning the proposed project, please contact Michelle Weber at 847-658- 
2700 or write to Michelle Weber, Village of Algonquin, 2200 Harnish Drive, 
Algonquin, IL 60102 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


